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FEBRUARY 

02.14.16 College Goal Sunday (FAFSA Assistance) 

  2 pm | Central Campus Lobby 

 

 

President’s Activities and Involvement 

 

Since my last report, I have been involved in the following meetings and events:  


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online lab resource ideas. 

 

Workforce Development and Community Services 
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college in steps (community college then transfer to four-year institution).   

 

Participation from our transfer college partners (Ohio State, Wright State, Northern 

Kentuc
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Financial aid staff members Cindy Bloom, April Crank, and Linda Myers attended the 

Ohio Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators conference on Nov. 9 in 

Columbus.  Training was conducted on the Ohio College Opportunity Grant (OCOG) 

available to our students for the upcoming summer semester. 

 

Linda Myers, Sheila Fawley, and Jaime Simmons attended the Federal Student Aid 

conference the week of Nov. 30 in Las Vegas, Nev.  The conference provided free 

training to colleges in addition to updates on policy regarding the administration of 

federal financial aid.  

 

Financial aid information was presented to new students for the spring semester during 

new student orientations held in December.  New students are provided information on 

the financial aid process and policies and are also registered for $ALT, the financial 

literacy program free to Southern State students. 

 
 

Patri-Tots  

 
After seven years without an increase, the Patri-Tot Learning Centers now find it 

necessary to increase rates.  Primary reason for the rate increase is the need to keep up 

with ever increasing material, supply, and payroll expenses. 

 

.ÏÐÖɀÚɯÔÐÕÐÔÜÔɯÞÈÎÌɯÓÈÞɯËÐÊÛÈÛÌÚɯÈÕÕÜÈÓɯÐÕÊÙÌÈÚÌÚɯÉÈÚÌËɯÖÕɯÚ×ÌÊÐÍÐÊɯÐÕËÌßÌÚɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌɯ

centers have been required to make annual adjustments to the pay scale in order to 

remain compliant.  Also, in an on-going effort to improve the quality of the centers, they 

have been fortunate enough to hire experienced and educated staff.  Retaining these 

staff members has been a challenge due in part to a less than competitive hourly wage.   

 

The proposed new weekly rates are at or below the average of other childcare learning 

centers in our service area.  
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PTLC Net 

Category 
 

Proposed Increase 

Toddler PT 
 

$108 $15 

Toddler FT 
 

$140 $10 

Preschool PT 
 

$98 $15 

Preschool FT 
 

$125 $10 

 

 
 



 Alignment with the Strategic Goals /ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛɀÚɯ1Ì×ÖÙÛɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯ!ÖÈÙËɯÖÍɯ3ÙÜÚÛÌÌÚɯɧɯ10 

 

 

Pictured (L to R):  John Joy, Dean of Workforce 

Development and Community Services, Dr. Nicole 

Roades, Vice President of Institutional Advancement, 

and representing Marathon Petroleum, Macy St. 

Clair, Human Resources Consultant, and Charlie 

Pierson, Regional Transport Manager. 

 

  


